File Ref: DA20/0278

18 August 2020

Transport for NSW

Roads and Maritime Services
Sydney Region - Landuse Section
PO Box 973

PARRAMATTA NSW 2124

Dear Sir/Madam

Development Application No. DA20/0278

Proposal: Additional use of Sandy Point Quarry to receive, stockpile and blend up to
100,000 TPA of recycled products, VENM sands or virgin quarried products
with extracted products from quarry

Property: 14309 Heathcote Road, Menai

This letter is to advise that Council has received the above development application.

The proposed development is considered traffic generating development in accordance with
Schedule 3 of State Environmental Planning Policy (Infrastructure) 2007 as it relates to an
extractive industry on a site that is accessed from a classified road (Heathcote Road) and is
more than 5,000m? in area. Accordingly, the proposal is being forwarded to you for your
comment in accordance with cl.104 of State Environmental Planning Policy (Infrastructure)
2007.

In addition to the above, please find attached comments from Council’s Traffic Engineer for
your information.

The application was received by Council on 1 May 2020 and was on public exhibition from 11
May 2020 to 2 June 2020.

A copy of the application form and supporting documentation is available on the Planning
Portal. The complete application documentation and information can also be accessed from
Council’s website at www.sutherlandshire.nsw.gov.au, go to Track / Development Applications
or, if you require further information, please contact Council’s Environmental Assessment
Officer Slavco Bujaroski on 9710 0167 or email sbujaroski@ssc.nsw.gov.au and quote the
application number in the subject.

Yours faithfully

Jhaspod

Slavco Bujaroski
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